
The weather is getting 

better, as we are starting 

to see more sun! Let’s 

keep our fingers crossed 

for a lot more for the hol-

iday weekend! 

 

Weekend Events: 

Friday May 26th:  

 7:00 pm: Horseshoes - Everyone is wel-

come to come and join in the fun. Located 

at the horseshoe pits near the clubhouse. 

 7:00 pm: Texas Hold’em - Everyone is 

welcome to come! 

Saturday May 27th:  

 50/50: Your sellers will be going door to 

door. Note: There is still an unclaimed pot 

from last year’s 50/50. We are giving you 

until Friday, May 26th to claim it. If there 

is no winner, there will be a double drawing 

on Sunday, May 28th to try to give this 

away. 

 

 8:30pm: Welcome Back Dance – Music by 

KTK. Come and join everyone at 

the first dance of the season. 

Welcome back old friends and 

maybe get to know a few new 

ones. All children must be ac-

companied by an adult. 

 

Sunday May 28th:  

 1:00pm: Memorial Garden - At 

the memory garden in front of the 

big stone. Please plan on attending 

this remembrance of our passed loved 

ones. Please remember to bring a red ge-

ranium to the office and sign up for the 

memorial, giving name of the person or 

persons to be remembered. 

 

Upcoming Events For June: 
Watch future newsletters for more infor-

mation!  

 June 3rd: Opening Meeting 

 June 10th: Horseshoe Tournament 

 June 17th: Paintball 

 June 17th: Dance 

 June 24th: Kid’s Bingo starts 

 June 24th: Adult Softball starts 

 June 24th: Kid’s Flag Football 

 June 24th: Kid’s Carnival 

 June 24th: Family Movie 

 June 24th: Hayride 

 June 25th: Kid’s Softball starts 

 June 25th: Darts starts 

 June 26th: Adult Bingo starts 

 June 30th: Crafts start 

 

Happy Birthday! 
Happy Birthday greetings 

this week go out to: 

 5/28: Louis Derkson, 81 

 5/29: Dennis Labombard 

 5/31: Eric Gadway 

 

Special Congratulations! 
The team at Blue Haven would 

like to send out a congratula-

tions to David & Donna Be-

chard on the marriage of their 

Happy Memorial Day!                                                              May 26, 2017 



the campers that make timely payments. 

Please stop by the Ellenburg office and 

speak to Theresa or Dave, or the Platts-

burgh office and speak to Dennis or any of 

the staff on duty to check overdue balances, 

and avoid future interest charges. As per 

our policy, any accounts not current by July 

1st, will not be allowed to utilize the 

campground facilities without approval from 

John Momot.  If site is NOT paid in full by 

June 1st, a $50 late fee will apply! Standard 

missed payment fees/interest still apply!  

ANYONE who does NOT pay their site IN 

FULL by June 1st, for TWO (2) consecutive 

seasons, will see an increase of $75 in their 

seasonal site rental. For example, if you are 

late for the 2016 and 2017 seasons, you will 

see an increase of $75 for the 2018 season 

and so on, until paid on time. 2% of your 

monthly balance compounded daily of the un-

daughter, Megan Bechard. She is a special young 

lady and we know she will be a beautiful bride 

 

50/50 Winner: 
The winning number was: 

6922185 and the lucky winner 

was Scott Nolan from Hilltop 

2. He won a pot of $363.50! 

Congratulations! 

 

Power Bills: 
Opening meter readings have been done and the 

bills are ready. Please see Theresa or Dave in the 

office. 

 

Parking on Empty Sites: 
This is not permitted at any time! As this is a 

holiday weekend and very busy for us. We are 

asking all of our campers and guest not to park 

on any of our empty lots, as we have several res-

ervations for the week-

end. It makes it hard and 

time consuming for us and 

our guests coming in if we 

have to go looking for 

someone to have a vehicle 

moved off of a site. 

 

Notice: 
We are asking all of our seasonal campers 

that have pets to please come to the of-

fice. We need you to sign the pet policy 

and give a copy of your updated shot rec-

ords for our files. Please do this as soon 

as possible. 
 

Site Rent: 
All site rent for 2017 must be paid in full 

by June 1st. While there are only a few 

accounts left at this point, this number is 

growing and it is not fair to the rest of 



 Please do not put household trash in the 

trash cans near the bathhouses and our 

common areas. There are dumpsters on 

the south side below the pool to be used 

for trash. If you need help finding the 

dumpsters, any staff member would be 

glad to show you where they are located, 

or you can go to the office and we will 

give you a map to show you where they 

are. 

 If you would like us to put something in 

the Gazette it needs to be submitted to 

us by no later than 12:00pm on Tuesday. 

 Please be considerate of your neighbors 

and remember the quiet hours. Try not to 

mow lawns early or play loud music too 

late. Weekdays: Between 10:00pm and 

9:00am. Weekends and Holidays: Be-

tween 11:00pm and 10:00am. 

 Golf Cart Reminders: All golf carts 

MUST obey the posted speed limit of 5 

MPH. No one under the age of 16 is to 

drive a golf cart. All golf carts need to 

have lights in order to be driven at night. 

They MUST be registered with the of-

fice and have a number on them. If you 

sell your cart or purchase a new one, 

please remember that you need to let the 

new owner know that they need to come 

to the office to register it in their name 

and get a number. We will also need a new 

serial number and information on you cart 

for our records.  

 Pet Reminders: Please clean up after your 

pets, especially when on the ball field or 

the boat launches. Always keep your dogs 

on a leash, even on your site when you are 

there. Please keep your neighbors in mind 

when your dog is barking. Not everyone is 

a pet lover and we need 

to be courteous to them. 

paid balance will be added to total rent due. This 

replaces the old policy of $1.00 per day. 
 

Notes/Reminders:  

 Please stop into the of-

fice and check the mail 

box. There is a lot of mail 

here and the box is full. 

Even if you think there 

won’t be anything for you, 

please check to be sure.  

 Please see Dave or Theresa in the office for 

any park issues so they can arrange to have 

them taken care of. 

 Please before you dig for any reason, cut or 

trim any trees, make any purchases such as a 

shed, or build anything, see Dave at the of-

fice and refer to the Campground Policy Book. 


